

STATE OF TENNESSEE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES

William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor Nashville, Tennessee 37243-1102

January 20, 2021

Mr. Chris McCartt City Manager

e-copy: ChrisMcCartt@KingsportTN.gov

229 W. Center St. Kingsport, TN 37660

Subject: **Notice of Termination**

NPDES Permit No. TN0054941

City of Kingsport – Bays Mountain Park Kingsport, Sullivan County, Tennessee

Dear Mr. McCartt:

This letter is to inform you the Division of Water Resources is terminating the above referenced permit effective January 19, 2021. The sewage treatment facility located at 853 Bays Mountain Park Road no longer requires an operating/discharge permit now that the park is connected to the Kingsport public sewerage system. This action follows the termination public notice dated August 11, 2020, receipt of as-built sewer drawings for the public sewer connection on December 23, 2020, and confirmation by park staff on January 19, 2021, that the former treatment units are cleaned of sewage and covered.

The division acknowledges and appreciates the assistance of Mr. Harvey Page in providing the as-built drawings. The plans have been assigned tracking number WPN 18.0345AS, and will be retained in division files pursuant to record retention policies. The division will not provide approval or other formal correspondence regarding these plans beyond this acknowledgement.

If you have questions, please contact the Johnson City Environmental Field Office at 1-888-891-TDEC; or, at this office, please contact Mr. Wade Murphy at (615) 532-0666 or by E-mail at *Wade.Murphy@tn.gov*.

Sincerely,

Vojin Janjić

Manager, Water-Based Systems

cc: Mr. Chad E. Austin, Distribution & Collection Manager, City of Kingsport, ChadAustin@KingsportTN.gov

Mr. Bob Culler, Ranger / Naturalist, Bays Mountain Park, bobculler@kingsporttn.gov

Mr. Harvey Page, Wastewater Maintenance Superintendent, City of Kingsport, page@kingsporttn.gov

EFO-Johnson City-DWR, sandra.vance@tn.gov; joshua.boggan@tn.gov

TDEC-DWR-C & E Unit, angela.j.hall@tn.gov

TDEC-DWR-Administration, brian.canada@tn.gov

TDEC-Division of Fiscal Services, alisa.m.brock@tn.gov